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Dear Parents 

Last Sunday was the Feast  of  Corpus Christi or the Feast of the Body and Blood of Christ.  

What a wonderful day to receive one’s First Holy Communion as was celebrated by many  

of our children at St Patrick’s Cathedral and Our Lady Of Lebanon Church. This Feast reminds us that Jesus is really present in the 

Eucharist, that it is truly the Body and Blood of Christ. In most parishes on Sunday the congregation 

had the opportunity to listen to Bishop Anthony Fisher, Bishop of Parramatta, present his Pastoral Let-

ter: This Wonderful Sacrament.   

In this Pastoral Letter Bishop Anthony describes the Sacrament of Eucharist as a “wonderful sacrament 

of Daily Life”, a sacrament that offers us a spiritual recharging on a daily basis. The concepts  of  

‘Preparation for’ and ‘Participation in’ the Eucharist are highlighted by Bishop Anthony and these 

words were both emphasized by Monsignor Shora Maree and Father John Paul at Sunday’s First Holy 

Communion Celebrations. Bishop asks all people to prepare for Eucharist by ‘fasting  for at least an 

hour before Holy Communion, confessing all serious sins in Confession and all lesser ones during the 

penitential Rite in Mass.’ He encourages us to prepare by reading the set scriptures  prayerfully in ad-

vance and to arrive early to pray before Mass. Bishop continues in his letter by reminding us that ‘one  

way or another we must get into the rhythm of attending Mass every Sunday… ‘ a rhythm which is of-

ten established by and with our families when we were little children. Actions of participation which 

demonstrate reverence and cultivate a ‘sense of sacred’ outlined by Bishop Anthony include: kneeling 

for the Eucharistic Prayer, genuflecting to the tabernacle on arrival at church, bowing  or genuflecting 

before receiving Holy Communion reverently in the hand (or on the tongue) and kneeling or sitting dur-

ing the sacred silence after Communion. Bishop also outlines other ways that we can enrich our Eucha-

ristic Lives, individually, in our family and in our Parish. The video or podcast of ‘This Wonderful Sacra-

ment’ is available on the Diocesan Website: http://www.parra.catholic.org.au/bishop-of-

parramatta/most-rev-anthony-fisher-op/the-bishop-s-messages.aspx  Copies of Bishop’s Pastoral 

Letter are also available at your local Church or through the School Office. 

Let us take the opportunity, made available through accompanying our children as they receive their 

First Holy Communion, to continue the rhythm of mass attendance as a family or if need be to renew 

our spiritual commitment to receive Holy Communion regularly on Sundays. 

On behalf of all the staff I would like to thank all the children and parents for another wonderful term 

of learning and community building. It is amazing that we have already reached the half way point in 

the year. Thank you to all the parents and children who have attended mid year interviews and to the 

teachers for all their preparation and ongoing dedication to the students in their classes. Thank you the 

office staff for keeping the admin ‘engine’s’ running; to Mrs Nutter for her organization of the Kinder-

garten Interviews,  to Mrs Jones for her creativity in making our newsletter bright and engaging, to 

Mrs Hamilton for her attention in ensuring our parent events are well coordinated and to Mrs Gray for 

her personal assistance in my role as Principal. It is good to have such a talented staff. A special thank 

you to the Leadership Team for continuing to ensure the needs of our students remain a clear focus in 

our planning. Thank you to Mrs Kerr for her support of the Parish Sacramental Program, Mrs Fardell  

for the many events she has organized, to Mr Baird for his coordination of all things IT (Information 

Technology)  to Mrs Benkovich for her continual support and hard work and to all the staff for the 

many things they do for the children at St Patrick’s School. 

God Bless You and Your Family 

           Bernadette Fabri 

Artwork by Madeline Russell 

This Wonderful Sacrament 



MASS TIMETABLE FOR  
ST PATRICK’S CATHEDRAL  

PARRAMATTA 
 

 Weekend Masses 
 Saturday 8.00am 
  6.00pm (Vigil) 
 Sunday 8.00am 
  9.30am (Family) 
  11.00am (Solemn) 
  6.00pm 
 
 Weekday Masses 
 Monday to Friday 6.45am 
  12.30pm 
 Public Holidays 8.00am 
 
 Pastoral Team 

Bishop Anthony Fisher OP 
Rev Fr Andrew Bass 

Rev Fr John Paul Escarlan 
Rev Fr Steven Hyun 
Rev Robertus Kim 
Sr Susan Ward rsj 

Happy Birthday to the following  
children who will celebrate their  
birthdays in the following week and 
during the school holidays:  

Annabelle Younes, Igor Ulic, Zara Moussa,  
Sebastian Mayonado, Pierre Onano, Adriana 
Saab, Sharbel Georges, Lily Rodzen, Ryan Day, 
Elna Sojan, Jarrod Kassis, Jade Takchi, Anthony 
Maaraoui, Francesca Davino, Simone Kalathil, 
Pramuditha Wanigasinghe, Joanna Davino, 
James Moses, Jayda Tarabay 

GRANDPARENT’S DAY 

Save the date! 

On Friday 25th July St Patrick’s is 

celebrating the gift of grandparents 

with a Liturgy beginning at 9am, 

followed by class visits and morning 

tea.  

We hope you and your parents are 

able to join us. 

Judith Kerr—REC teacher 

 

Student of the week 

is awarded to the 

child who demon-

strates outstanding 

application across 

any Key Learning 

3L Annamika Sawant 

3T Pierre Onano 

4B Kyra Dpenha 

4G Samuel Shalala 

5C Grace Fahnbulleh 

5T Paul Romanos 

6P Narella Wakim 

6W Joseph Rahme 

St Patrick’s 

Award 

The St Patrick’s award is 

given to the child who lives 

their life through Faith in 

action  

3L Valerie Liu 

3T Mylan Do 

4B Caitlin Polintan 

4G Vesna Lee 

5C Veronica Takchi 

5T Meanelli Erive 

6P Mariejose Nakhle 

6W Lily Tambrchi 

CHANGE OF DATE FOR NEXT PARENT 
GROUP MEETING 
 

Date:  Tuesday 19
th
, August 

 

Time: 1.30pm 
 

Topic: Anxiety and Resilience in 
 Children 
Venue: School Hall 
 
More information will be available next 
Term 

Sacramental Program 

A huge thank you is extended to Sr Susan Ward and the Sacramental 

Team at St Patricks’ Cathedral and Mons. Shora Maree, Fr Tony Sarkis 

and his Sacramental Team at Our Lady of Lebanon Harris Park for their 

assistance in preparing the children for their First Holy Communion. It 

is very much appreciated.  

Annual School Report (ASR) 

Copies of the 2013 Annual School  

Report will be available from 30th June, 

2014 on the school website and a  

hardcopy at the school office.  

CONGRATULATIONS MR BAIRD 

Congratulations is extended to Mr Mark Baird on his recent appointment as Acting 

Assistant Principal at St Patrick’s Blacktown. He will take up this position from the 

beginning of Term 3 to the end of the year. Although we shall all miss him,  

especially the children in 6W, we wish him all the very best as he continues to 

serve the children and families in our diocese. Good Bye and Good Luck Mr Baird! 

Lost Property  

As the weather has turned bitterly 

cold the need for the lost jackets to 

be returned to their owners has  

increased. We have put 2 tubs out 

under the hall with all the lost  

property. The tubs will remain there 

until Friday . 



SYMPATHY & PRAYERS 

to the Wehbe families (Charbel 4B, 
Elaine 4G and Anthony KM) on the 
recent passing of  their  
grandfather. 

GROWTH AND FIXED MINDSET INFORMATION 

Please find attached to this email an article about Dr Carol Dweck’s Mindset 

Theory of Learning. I have copied some links presenting Dr Dweck  talking 

about how a learners mindset can impact on a student’s success and the best 

types of praise adults can give. 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?NR=1&feature=endscreen&v=MTsF2TaEaJA  

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mPmH2-1cNx0  

Art Competition:  Free Our River from Litter 

Parramatta City Council in conjunction with their waste and recycling  

contractors has launched an art competition for children from K-12 who 

attend school in the Parramatta area.  The aim of the competition is to  

promote the recycling service offered by Parramatta City Council to its  

community.  The theme of the competition is “Free Our River from Litter”.  

The Council is offering lots of great prizes for winning students and the 

school they attend.  If you are interested in participating or would like to 

know more about it, could you please see Mrs Carroll on Monday at recess 

First Aid Course for Parents 
 

A First Aid course has been organised 

for all interested parents in the school 

hall. The course will be run by Medilife 

and covers CPR, anaphylaxis, drownings, 

seizures and basic first aid.  
 

Hopefully you will never need to use it 

but every parent should have the skills 

to perform CPR and provide basic First 

Aid.    
  

The course will be held over 2 days and will be a 4hr course. As you 

can understand the importance of the course NO toddlers will be 

allowed.  
 

The cost of the course is $135 pp and will be held on the 29th  

July and 26th August between 11am—3pm.  
 

To confirm your place please contact Tania Wehbe on 

tunza34@hotmail.com or Julia Gittany on 0423 777 333. Payment 

must be made to confirm your spot.  

 
 
 
 
It's that time of the school year again! Are you 
ready for the school holiday  
experience that's taking St Pat's by storm?  
The Next Level Sports Clinic is back this July 
holidays with even more fun filled action to  
enhance your child's experience with us.    
Please find our Facebook page for more  
information about the clinic, photos from the last 
holidays and our celebrity surprise visitors!  
If you don't have access to the Next Level 
Sports Clinic Facebook page, contact us by 
email at  nextlevelsports@live.com.au  
Thank you.  
We will see you soon!  
The Next Level Sports Team!  

School Banking for Term 3  

As of Term 3 the way you redeem your rewards for 

school banking will be changing. Currently you col-

lect your 10 tokens and hand them in to the office 

to order your reward. Unfortunately a lot of children 

are missing out on their rewards as some tokens get 

lost or they don’t add up correctly. Mrs Jones can 

access a report to let us know how many tokens you 

should have. Can I ask that you return all your to-

kens with Term 3 Week 1 school banking and they 

will  be adjusted. The office will print a report every 

banking day and organise you to select a gift.  We 

hope this makes it a lot easier and quicker for you to 

get your  

rewards. 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?NR=1&feature=endscreen&v=MTsF2TaEaJA
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mPmH2-1cNx0
mailto:nextlevelsports@live.com.au


St Patrick’s Walkathon 2014 
On Wednesday 25th June we held our first walkathon fundraising event. What a wacky, yet successful day we had!!! It 

was great to see the staff, students and parents getting involved and dressing up in wacky and creative costumes. The 

children enjoyed walking, skipping,  

jogging and some even dancing around.   

The children had a lot of fun and commented on how much they enjoyed the event, even though most of them were very 

tired by the end. They really enjoyed dressing up and being outdoors with their friends and especially being ON 

GRASS!!!! The children are to be  

complimented on their excellent behaviour, especially as it was wacky and windy.  

Thank you to all of the parents who came to the ground early to set up the event and to all of the parents who assisted 

throughout the day with supervision, stamping, handing out ice blocks and music. Your support was appreciated and 

helped the event run smoothly. We tried hard to put up streamers and balloons but unfortunately the wind kept blowing 

everything away. At least it didn’t rain!!  

A huge thank you to the parents who organised the eskies and ice for the ice blocks. Thank you also to the parents who 

worked hard back at school in the canteen to prepare all of the hot dog orders as well as spending the past couple of 

weeks ordering what was needed for this special lunch treat. Thank you to parents who donated items for the hot dogs 

or ice blocks. That was extremely generous of you! Thank you also to the children who assisted in organising music for 

the day.   

Overall it was a terrific success and hopefully we have raised enough money to continue  

purchasing resources to support the teachers and students of St Patrick’s with their teaching and learning. If you could 

please hand in your sponsorship money as soon as possible it will be greatly appreciated.  

Yours Thankfully 

Walkathon Committee 

 Here are some of the photos taken throughout the day. Check out the other more photos on our website,  

donated generously by Mr Gittany. 





 

Infants Fun Day 2014 

 







Our VISION is to be a child centred faith 

community within an innovative,  
interactive learning environment. 

 
 

Our MISSION is to – 
 

Live out the Gospel Values in a visibly  
Catholic tradition 

 

Nurture students for Christian Leadership  

 

Create a range of learning experiences 
which allow children to progress at their 

own level 
 

Assist our students to develop into  
independent thinkers with a deep sense of 

responsibility and justice 
 

Lead each individual towards reaching his/
her potential 

 

Generate a sense of community and  
compassion in which all experience  

belonging. 
 
 

Opportunity for all 

 
 sub tuum praesidium 

TERM TWO – DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 
 
Week Nine 
Friday 27th June  Last day of Term 2 
    Whole School Assembly Yr 3 School Hall 
    1.30pm 
 

TERM THREE – DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

Week One  
Monday 14th July  Students return to school  
Friday 18th July  Yr 4 Excursion to Elizabeth Farm 
    Infants Assembly Year 2 
 

Week Two 
Friday 25th July  Grandparent’s day 
    Primary Assembly Year 6 
 

Week Three 
Tuesday 29th July  ICAS English Competition 
    Yr 5 PD Night—TBC 
    Parent First Aid course 11am—3pm  
Friday 1st August  Infants Assembly Year 1 
      
Week Four 
Tuesday 5th August Cumberland Zone Athletics Carnival 
Friday 8th August Primary Assembly Year 5 
 

Week Five 
Tuesday 12th August ICAS Mathematics Competition 
Friday 15th August Infants Assembly Kindergarten 
  

 

 

 

 

A MESSAGE FROM CATHOLIC EDUCATION DIOCESE OF  
PARRAMATTA (CEDP)  
 
Protected Action Ballot 

 
As you know we are currently undertaking a consultation process 
with teachers and support staff for a new Enterprise Agreement.  
 
On 25 and 26 June a ballot will be held in schools in the Diocese of 
Parramatta to vote on proposed industrial action regarding the  
agreement.  
 
This does not necessarily mean that teachers and staff will take  
industrial action, and we will advise you of the outcome of the ballot 
as soon as it is known. 

 












